

Minutes for April 9, 2020



Service Committee Meeting Minutes

April 9, 2020

Minutes for April 9, 2020

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

There are 48 groups in the area. We do not have Quorum.

Reports:

PR: Dylan reporting. Sub-committee shut down due to Covid-19. All events are postponed. Reaching out to facilities to see if we can help. Will look into putting a flyer or some communication together to send to all facilities. Will work on flyer with Salena.

Phone Line: Vacant. See report. Up roughly 100 calls since March's Area meeting. 7% missed call rate. Phoneline seems to be handling the increased volume well. Still need phoneline chair (Area and Region). "See" Mike if you want a shift. 1-year clean time requirement. Need to update our 12-step call list.

Literature: Mandy reporting. See report. Did purchase restock literature. Gave numbers from last month. Needs Tom to cut a check and mail. Thanked all the folks who helped with Area Service from last month. Did receive the missing literature from last month. Didn't order any schedules but probably will before the next Area meeting. Working with Regional/BMLT coordinator for additional verbiage we include on our meeting list.

Special Events: Bud reporting. Nothing really to report. Looking into starting a Zoom account within the committee. Has not been implemented yet. Possible Zoom speaker jam in the near future. Area may look into providing this service in the near future. Tom G. will look into a Zoom package for the Area and will report back to Bud. Bluejeans, Google hangouts are other potential platforms like Zoom. Bryan will filter the information and will send out to the sub-committees shortly.

Last reported activities: 4/25 Karaoke dance party @ Epicenter in Edgewood is likely postponed/cancelled, looking to reschedule.

Stay tuned for information regarding the following:

5/2 learning day 10am-3pm is postponed; spiritual hike on 5/9; 5/23 spring roundup speaker jam @ Immaculate Conception church in Elkton noon-8pm. Free event; 5/30 softball starts. Looking for field; June: mini golf, free dance; 7/18: speaker jam: our predecessors speak; August picnic. Another dance in Sept. Need more volunteers to set things up, break things down and clean up at the end.

Minutes for April 9, 2020

- Treasurer: Tomas Giambalvo - 10/6/1970, 667-444-1011
- Vice Treasurer: Amanda Bassett - 9/8/1980, 443-802-3620
- Special Events Chair: James Pilcher - 6/9/1962, 443-322-7607
- Special Events Treasurer:

H & I: Salena reporting. See report.

Treasurer: Tom reporting. See report. \$0 deposits, literature expenses will be sent out shortly. Previous balance was \$3,000. After the payment for the literature, we will be under our prudent reserve.

RCM: No Regional meeting occurred in March. Receive email from RD's regarding a world service zoom meeting and what will be discussed. Please see the attached. Currently has 7 CAR reports. Waiting to see if the deadline for the CAR report will be extended. Will know more this Saturday. Homegroups please forward to Mike. His RCM email is on the Susquehanna website.

Web site: Caraline reporting. Putting new information on as received. Keeping the website as up to date and current as possible - lots of activity right now. BMLT being updated with web meeting and longer-term closure updates. Mandy taking leadership role with this task. Information has come in a bit more slowly from Cecil County. Had some functionality issues recently. Primarily a Comcast issue related to servers. Access should be restored now. May need to clear your cookies and cache. Issue with the "contact us" form being sent to Caraline. Seems to be going to Lewis. Being worked on as we speak. Thank you both for your service in these trying times.

Policy: Edward reporting. Nothing to report at this time.

Ad-Hoc: Salena reporting. See H&I report. Learning Day is currently scheduled for May 2. Postponed until further notice.

Approval of last month's minutes: no quorum

Sharing Session: Ties that Bind will reopen when the country (or state?) does.

May want to think about how to get literature to homegroups that need it.

Minutes for April 9, 2020

Need a way to get newcomers to folks to talk to for further support. Difficult for newcomers to build a network currently. Mike M. has the updated 12-step call list.

Old Business: Phone line chair is still vacant.

Maker: Surrender to Win / Clean and Serene

Motion: To add to policy that the website chair will be in charge of updating the Area Schedule on the BMLT. The Literature Chair will handle the responsibility in absence of website chair.

Intent: To delegate responsibility of the Area Schedule on the BMLT

Financial Impact: \$0

Date: 2/13/20 Tabled until: We can meet again.

Policy motion: Yes

New Business:

Motions:

Maker:

Motion:

Intent:

Financial Impact:

Date: Tabled until:

Policy motion:

Motion

Meeting was motioned to close and adjourned at 8:22 pm

Minutes for April 9, 2020

Attendance:

P=Present A=Absent V=Voting R=Represented by Vac=Vacant

Executive Body Attendance:

Title	Name	July	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun
Chair	Bryan S. 443-823-9434	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P
Vice Chair	Tina K. 443-760-7921	Vac	P	P	A	A	P	A	P	P	P	Vac	Vac
Secretary	April H 433-500-6273	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P
Treasurer	Tom G 667-444-1011	P	P	P	A	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P
Alt. Treasurer	Amanda P. 443-802-3620	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	A	P	P

Subcommittee Chair Attendance:

Subcommittee	Name	July	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun
RCM	Mike M. 412-808-5123	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P
RCM II	Chris F. 443-686-6573	P	P	P	A	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P
Phone Line		A	A	Vac	Vac	Vac	Vac	Vac	Vac	Vac	Vac	Vac	A
Literature	Mandy T. 443-752-2665	A	P	Vac	Vac	P	P	P	P	R	P	P	P
Special Events	Bud P. 443-322-7607	P	P	Vac	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P
H&I	Salena G. 443-257-6536	P	A	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P
Website	Caroline admin@susgarea.org	P	A	P	P	P	A	P	P	P	P	A	A
PR	Dylan 410-487-1044	P	A	A	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P	P
Policy	Edward W. 443-500-7970	P	P	P	P	P	A	P	P	A	P	P	P

Minutes for April 9, 2020

Monthly Group Attendance:


Group Name	July	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun
A New Day						A	A	A	A	N	V	V
A High We Cannot Buy						A	R	A	A	O	V	V
Against all Odds	V		V	V	V	A	V	V	V	T	V	V
Anonymous Group	V		A	V	V	V	A	R	A		V	V
Back to Basics	V		V	V	A	V	A	A	A	C	V	V
Back to Life	A		A	A	R	A	A	V	A	A	A	A
Bridging the Gap	A		A	A	A	A	A	A	A	L	V	R
Came to Believe	A		A	V	A	A	V	V	V	L	V	V
Brothers in Arms								New	V	E		
Changing on Faith	V		V	V	V	V	V	V	V	D	V	V
Chapter 5	V		V	A	V	V	A	A	V		V	A
Clean and Serene	A		V	R	A	R	V	V	V		R	V
Cleaning Up	V		V	V	V	V	V	A	V	V	V	V
Complete Defeat	V		V	V	V	A	V	V	A		V	V
Day by Day	R		R	A	A	R	A	R	R		A	A
Free at Last	V		V	V	V	V	V	V	A		V	V
Getting Clean	A		A	A	A	A	A	R	A		V	A
Good orderly Direction	R		R	A	A	A	A	A	R		V	R
Gratitude Group	V		V	V	V	V	V	V	V		V	V
How it Works	V		V	V	V	V	V	V	V		V	V
The Journey Continues	V		V	V	V	A	V	V	V		V	V
Living Clean	A		V	A	V	V	A	A	A		A	A
Just for Today	A		A	A	A	A	A	V	A		V	V
Searching for Serenity	V		V	V	A	V	A	A	A		A	A
Looking Up	A		V	V	V	V	V	V	V		A	A

Minutes for April 9, 2020

Group Name	July	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun
Total Groups	42	42	42	42	42	44	45	48	48	42	42	42
Total Attendance	25		28	25	26	24	24	30	27		27	30
Voting GSRs	22		24	24	23	21	21	25	24		25	25
QUORUM	Y	Y	Y	Y	Y	Y	Y	Y	Y	N	Y	Y

In loving service,

April

From: Edward Whitfill efwhitfill@hotmail.com 
Subject: Fw: Area Updates
Date: March 31, 2020 at 2:31 PM
To: Caraline Borchers caraline.neus@gmail.com, April Holdun aprholdun@gmail.com

EW

Just making sure they two of you received this - Edward

From: Bryan Sutton <bsutt52404@gmail.com>
Sent: March 30, 2020 10:06 PM
To: Edward Whitfill <efwhitfill@hotmail.com>; d lewis <Lewidyl11@gmail.com>; Salena Garber <sgarber@northbayadventure.org>; Susquehanna Area of NA <admin@susqarea.org>; Melissa Sutton <msutt9306@gmail.com>; budpilcher@gmail.com <budpilcher@gmail.com>; amanda.testerman1@gmail.com <amanda.testerman1@gmail.com>; thomas@giambalvo.us <thomas@giambalvo.us>; rnatinap33@yahoo.com <rnatinap33@yahoo.com>
Subject: Area Updates

Good Evening,

Hope everyone is well and adapting to a new style of recovery.

First, I would like to recognize Caroline and what a great job she has done keeping up with all of the changes....Thank you!!

Just reaching to share thoughts and ideas that I have gathered over the last week. I trust many of you have been doing much of the same.

1. Public Relations

- How can the newcomer find us?
- Are we (or have we already) reached out to all the facilities and provided updates related to local meetings, zoom meetings and phone meetings?
- How about emailing flyers to facilities with how to contact NA in the community?

2. H & I

- Are you able to host zoom meetings at any facilities?
- How about an email blast to facilities to let them know where to find us? (Website, zoom meetings, phone meetings)

3. Website / Literature

- It is my understanding that updates have been made to the BMLT allowing local meetings to have a zoom id added. Not entirely clear on this one, since we are new to the BMLT.
- <https://bmlt.app/bmlt-virtual-meetings-and-the-pandemic/>

4. Homegroups

- I understand there are areas where NA has been listed as essential. This is allowing the homegroups to have designated individuals attend their homegroup to meet that newcomer.
- At a minimum, can we get signs posted at the entrances of homegroups for how to find us?

5. Donations

- Did we set up a paypal account for special events? If so, is this something we can set up on our website?

6. WSC

- It is my understanding that the WSC has been cancelled. We will know more about timeline extensions for the CAR/CAT submissions.

7. Area

- We will not be able to meet in person this month; however, I can host a zoom meeting. If for no other reason, to establish what groups in our area need assistance. I just need to gather email addresses for each GSR and Subcommittee Chair.

8. Attached are some suggested guidelines for zoom meetings.

We are a resourceful group of individuals and are going to come out of this more united than before.

Please forward to anyone at the area.

I look forward to your feedback.

ILS,

Bryan
443-823-9434



Suggestions
and Be...(2).pdf



From: Trisha Crowley trishacrowley24@gmail.com
Subject: Re: Free State Regions Service Committee Meeting is Canceled
Date: April 9, 2020 at 8:27 AM

To: Howard Schuchman hschuchman@gmail.com

Cc: Renee Osborn renee.osborn78@gmail.com, Freestate Region freestateregionaltreasurer@gmail.com, Teri H talix18@gmail.com, Linda Palafox-Zaporta freestateregion@gmail.com, kellieb.na@yahoo.com, Larry A larrysmitha3@gmail.com, Justin W jwright220@gmail.com, Frank Dyson bizosie6@verizon.net, Arielle F afeldman990@gmail.com, Ashley A amakarate12@yahoo.com, Charles D tmate007@comcast.net, Charvette B. charvette23@yahoo.com, Chris F. christopherfrench22@gmail.com, Kristi G krisjgarrison@msn.com, Les M lcm46@verizon.net, Mario A. madrirea212@hotmail.com, Marvin A anapkinheel@gmail.com, Mike M michaelmorrisd@gmail.com, fsrnachair@gmail.com, fsrnasec@gmail.com, fsrnvicechair@gmail.com, Christian Bjerknes sten_christian@yahoo.com, FSR Service Center barsc@verizon.net, Wayne Maddox wayne@timeprinters.com, fsrnaHnl@gmail.com, fsrnahotline@gmail.com, fsrnpublicrelations@gmail.com, fsrnaspecialerevents@gmail.com, Alissa Cobb alissacobb1@gmail.com, Emily Cain emily.ann.cain@gmail.com, Erin B. fsmaliterature@gmail.com, Helene Quinn Quinn_Helene@comcast.net, Joey Jacobson jjacobson@helpingup.org, Sam M samuel.mortin@gmail.com, nwareapr@gmail.com, Jeff B. jeffbillings66@yahoo.com, Michael D. mdacre33@icloud.com

Good morning everyone,

We received an email from the WB about the WSC. We will have a partial conference limiting discussions and decisions to: the budget, ongoing project plans, FIPT operations and elections. Christian and I will have more info Saturday.

At this time we will not be discussing the CAR motions (except the FIPT) motions 3,4 & 5 at this time.

ILS,
Trisha

On Sun, Mar 29, 2020, 10:46 PM Howard Schuchman <hschuchman@gmail.com> wrote:

Trisha,

Thank you for the update.

Howard

On Mar 29, 2020, at 10:19 PM, Trisha Crowley <trishacrowley24@gmail.com> wrote:

Good evening everyone,

I hope everyone is healthy and safe. This has been a trying time for everyone and so many unchartered territories that we are facing. I am very happy to see how quickly our region went from physical meetings to vertical meetings! It has truly been lifesaving!

Christian and I attended a conference participant meeting with the world board yesterday. As of now no decisions have been made as to what will be done concerning the WSC. The board asked us 3 questions to discuss.

1 Do we still hold a scaled down and segmented virtual version of the WSC to addressing the most urgent business?

If not, is there an idea how to proceed with the world board responsibilities?

2 If we proceed virtually, do we use the same week that was scheduled or reschedule?

3 What items do we have to address and what items do we want to address?

We broke into groups and discussed the questions. From what most RD/ADs shared in our group was that with all meetings shutting down and getting meetings started virtually took priorities over CAR & CAT discussions for the most part. There was 1 RD that had received their tally sheets already. As it stands now we will need the literature surveys by April 16. And the independent on line survey is till April 1st. (We all have ample time to do this)

www.na.org/survey. As it stands with no decisions made we need you all to get as many tally sheets as possible and get them to Christian or I as planned by the April regional meeting. If it is decided to proceed with the original dates 4/26-5/2 for a scaled down version of the WSC then we will need to know your conscience.

Thank you all for your service and please stay home & stay safe!

ILS
Trisha

On Fri, Mar 27, 2020, 1:58 PM Renee Osborn <renee.osborn78@gmail.com> wrote:

April I can send you a check via fed ex if you want NEFA has \$1000 to donate. I would just need an address. Guys I know for NEFA what I told my GSR's through our private FB page was to send me the tally sheets via email if they were able to and if not then to text me pictures of the pages and I can print them from home to get to Trish and Christian. Just what I did but that said I only have 6 so far.....so there's that

On Fri, Mar 27, 2020 at 12:21 PM Freestate Region <freestateregionaltreasurer@gmail.com> wrote:

I support whatever you decide. In person or zoom. Only question is the monthly donation to the service center. I'm not getting donations so I would have to tap into the reserve to give them their monthly amount. I do have the money for the billboards but that is earmarked

the money for the billboards but that is earmarked.

I'll stay tuned,,,

In loving service,
April H.
Treasurer: FSRNA,
(443)500-6273
Freestaterregionaltreasurer@gmail.com

On Mar 26, 2020, at 10:40 PM, Teri Alix <talix18@gmail.com> wrote:

Are we still expected to collect tally sheets if the WSC has been canceled? I was planning to collect them at our Area Service, but I don't know if it's going to be held.

Teri H
Westside RCM

Get [Outlook for iOS](#)

From: FreeState Region <freestaterregion@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, March 26, 2020 9:51:23 PM
To: kellieb.na@yahoo.com <kellieb.na@yahoo.com>
Cc: larrysmitha3@gmail.com <larrysmitha3@gmail.com>; Trisha Crowley <trishacrowley24@gmail.com>; Justin Wright <jwright220@gmail.com>; Frank Dyson <bizosie6@verizon.net>; Howard Schuchman <hschuchman@gmail.com>; Ariel F <afeldman990@gmail.com>; Ashley A. <amakarate12@yahoo.com>; Charles B Davis <tmate007@comcast.net>; Charvette <charvette23@yahoo.com>; Chris F. <christopherfrench22@gmail.com>; Kris H. <krisjgarrison@msn.com>; Les M. <lcm46@verizon.net>; Mario A. <madriea212@hotmail.com>; Marvin A <anapkinheel@gmail.com>; Michael M <michaelmorrisd@gmail.com>; Renee O. <renee.osborn78@gmail.com>; Teri H. <talix18@gmail.com>; fsrnachair@gmail.com <fsrnachair@gmail.com>; fsrnasec@gmail.com <fsrnasec@gmail.com>; fsrnavicechair@gmail.com <fsrnavicechair@gmail.com>; April Holdun <aprholdun@gmail.com>; Christian S. <sten_christian@yahoo.com>; Frank Dyson <barsc@verizon.net>; Freestate Region <freestaterregionaltreasurer@gmail.com>; Wayne Maddox <wayne@timeprinters.com>; fsrnaHnl@gmail.com <fsrnaHnl@gmail.com>; fsrnahotline@gmail.com <fsrnahotline@gmail.com>; fsrnpublicrelations@gmail.com <fsrnpublicrelations@gmail.com>; fsrnaspecialevents@gmail.com <fsrnaspecialevents@gmail.com>; Alissa Cobb <alissacobb1@gmail.com>; Emily Cain <emily.ann.cain@gmail.com>; Free State Literature <fsrnaliterature@gmail.com>; Helene Quinn <Quinn_Helene@comcast.net>; Joey Jacobson <jjacobson@helpingup.org>; Sam M <samuel.mortin@gmail.com>; nwareapr@gmail.com <nwareapr@gmail.com>; Jeff B. <jeffbillings66@yahoo.com>; Michael D. <mdacre33@icloud.com>
Subject: Re: Free State Regions Service Committee Meeting is Canceled

Hi Everyone,
The regularly scheduled Free State Meeting is Saturday April 11th 10am (4 1/2 hours haha):

<https://zoom.us/j/215497253>

OR I can set up a meeting anytime.. or keep it going on 24 hours every day..
YES i've been too too busy, a little wiggled out..

In Loving Service
Michael C.
410-900-4821

On Thu, Mar 26, 2020 at 8:59 PM kellieb.na@yahoo.com <kellieb.na@yahoo.com> wrote:
Your regional secretary is on board. Just let me know when and a meeting ID and I'll be there!

-Kellie B

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android

On Thu, Mar 26, 2020 at 5:44 PM, Larry Smith
<larrysmitha3@gmail.com> wrote:

Great! How does the rest of the executive body feel about it?

On Thu, Mar 26, 2020 at 5:15 PM Trisha Crowley <trishacrowley24@gmail.com> wrote:
Yes we should definitely utilize zoom!
Thank you Renee!

On Thu, Mar 26, 2020, 4:25 PM Justin Wright <jwright220@gmail.com> wrote:
I agree. Zoom makes the most sense.

Justin P. Wright, Esq.
Sent from my iPhone

On Mar 26, 2020, at 4:21 PM, Larry Smith <larrysmitha3@gmail.com> wrote:

Hi Frank and Christian,
The zoom meeting seem to be the best option. What does the rest of the Region think?

On Thu, Mar 26, 2020 at 4:02 PM Frank Dyson <bizosie6@verizon.net> wrote:

Hi Larry, this is Frank D. I think the committee should plan on not having the meeting. By the look of the way things are going, this pandemic is not going to be resolved by the 2nd week in April.

From: Larry Smith [mailto:larrysmitha3@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, March 26, 2020 2:53 PM
To: Trisha Crowley <trishacrowley24@gmail.com>
Cc: Howard Schuchman <hschuchman@gmail.com>; FreeState Region <freestaterregion@gmail.com>; Ariel F <afeldman990@gmail.com>; Ashley A. <amakarate12@yahoo.com>; Charles B Davis <tmate007@comcast.net>; Charvette <charvette23@yahoo.com>; Chris F. <christopherfrench22@gmail.com>; Justin W. <jwright220@gmail.com>; Kris H. <krisjgarrison@msn.com>; Les M. <lcm46@verizon.net>; Mario A. <madriea212@hotmail.com>; Marvin A <anapkinheel@gmail.com>; Michael M <michaelmorrisd@gmail.com>; Renee O. <renee.osborn78@gmail.com>; Teri H. <talix18@gmail.com>; fsrnachair@gmail.com; fsrnasec@gmail.com; fservicechair@gmail.com; April Holdun <aprilholdun@gmail.com>;

ismavicec@icloud.com, April Morton <apmorton@gmail.com>, Christian S. <sten_christian@yahoo.com>; Frank Dyson <barsc@verizon.net>; Freestate Region <freestateregionaltreasurer@gmail.com>; Wayne Maddox <wayne@timeprinters.com>; fsrnaHnl@gmail.com; fsrnaHotline@gmail.com; fsrnaspecialerevents@gmail.com; kellieb.na@yahoo.com; Alissa Cobb <alissacobb1@gmail.com>; Emily Cain <emily.ann.cain@gmail.com>; Free State Literature <fsrnaliterature@gmail.com>; Helene Quinn <Quinn_Helene@comcast.net>; Joey Jacobson <jjacobson@helpingup.org>; Sam M <samuel.mortin@gmail.com>; nwareapr@gmail.com; Jeff B. <jeffbillings66@yahoo.com>; Michael D. <mdacre33@icloud.com>
Subject: Re: Free State Regions Service Committee Meeting is Canceled

Good afternoon all,

I feel that it is a little bit to early to decide on the April Regional meeting, however, I believe that we should come to a consensus as to this serious issue. If we decide not to meet, we should consider allowing the Treasurer, pay our normal monthly bills and anything else wait until we meet again. Should you decide to do this, no matter what month (on month or off month) we meet we need to be able to vote (by this time pressing) issues. We also may want to brain storm as to having no donation which are usually brought to our monthly meetings, as to how we can get them to our Treasurer to cover our expenses. Maybe, we can work with PR on setting up a conference call. I am open to suggestions. Christian to your knowledge how has such emergencies been handle in the past and what would you suggest?

Oh Yeah! because I get so many spam calls and robot calls I suggest that any wanting to talk to me by phone send me a text first and I can call you back and lock in your number to my phone. I am sorry for any frustration it may cause.

I am here to serve and work with you to keep everyone safe as possible.

Respectfully,

Larry A.

FSRNA Chairperson

On Thu, Mar 26, 2020 at 1:42 PM Trisha Crowley <trishacrowley24@gmail.com> wrote:

Hi, as I'm sure you all have heard, the WSC has been canceled. As of now we're not sure how to proceed. A lot of groups didn't get a chance to get together to discuss the CAR or CAT. There is a Web meeting this Saturday that the WB is having. I'll know more after the meeting and will let you know what has been decided. Do any of you have any ideas on how you think this should be proceeded? Have your groups gotten together for discussion and have you received any tally sheets?

Also there is still time to complete the Literature survey on line. Go to <http://www.na.org/survey>. You have till April 1st.

ILS

Trisha

On Thu, Mar 26, 2020, 9:37 AM Howard Schuchman <hschuchman@gmail.com> wrote:

Hello All,

I am looking for guidance on the following:

What are we doing for a Regional meeting in April?

How are we handling the CAR group votes?

Howard

> On Mar 13, 2020, at 3:19 PM, FreeState Region <freestateregion@gmail.com> wrote:

>

>

> Hello Everyone,

>

> I got word from Larry, that we are canceling the meeting due to the Corona Virus precautions.

> Please let people know, i captured as many emails as possible.

>

> Also:

>

> "For now" , if you have a problem downloading Regional Minutes, USE Internet Explorer, Google update made a bug.

> --

> -Michael C.

> Website Coordinator

> Free State Region

--

-Michael C.
Website Coordinator
Free State Region

April 9, 2020

Area Literature Sold: \$1,348.60
Donated Literature: \$294.80
Donations to Area: \$618.50

Restock Literature: \$1,502.79
Schedules: 0
Order Form: 0

Thank you again for everyone who helped out last month while I was out of town. There is not much to report other than I will still need a check to pay for the literature ordered. After talking with Brian, we decided to place a literature order this month to make sure we are fully stocked when meetings can be held regularly again. I also received the missing literature from last months order and it seems the service center didn't charge a separate shipping fee for it.

Caraline and I have been consistently updating the BMLT to add all new virtual meeting information. The goal is to use the BMLT to print our schedules. As of right now, I have been manually adjusting and making changes to the schedule as new meetings keep opening, which is a rather lengthy process. The website coordinator for the FSR is supposed to be adding our personal touches and making us a schedule that will automatically update when the BMLT is updated, and we can print and use that from now on. I will order the schedules when the coordinator finishes updating.

ILS,
Mandy T

Subcommittee: H & I

4-9-20

- No money spent on literature
- All commitments were suspended due to Corona
- Salena reached out to all coordinators for them to contact their institutions and see if we could provide meetings via an online platform:
 - HCDC has no capability to have phone or online meetings for inmates
 - Harbor of Grace still waiting to hear back from director
 - Ashley internal meetings only
 - Whitsitt facility is currently closed
 - Pheonix not heard from Coordinator
 - VA not heard back from coordinator
 - RCA no commitments at this time

Subcommittee: Ad Hoc Learning Day

- Nothing to report
- Do we need to discuss a back up date to May?

SUSQUEHANNA AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE
OF NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS



AREA SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT FORM

Subcommittee: _____ Phonenumber _____ Date: _____ 4-9-20 _____

Report:

Chair still needed at Area and regional level

Incoming Calls: 133 [Feb] 218 [Mar]

Missed Calls: 33 [Feb] 13 [Mar]

Voicemails: 14 [Feb] 17 [Mar]

Percentage: 6.5% [Feb] 7 [Mar]

Open Shifts:

Sunday: 7:30AM-1PM, 8-11PM, 11PM-7:30AM

Wednesday: 11PM-7:30AM

Friday: 7:30AM-1PM

Saturday: 7:30AM-1PM, 1-5PM

In loving service: _____ Mike M _____

From: Susquehanna Area of NA admin@susqarea.org

Subject: Re: Zoom for Area Discussion

Date: April 12, 2020 at 7:11 AM

To: Thomas Giambalvo thomas@giambalvo.us

Cc: Bryan Sutton bsutt52404@gmail.com, Amanda Testerman Amanda.testerman1@gmail.com, Salena Garber sgarber@northbayadventure.org, Tina Kinnison rnatinap33@yahoo.com, budpilcher@gmail.com, Edward Whitfill efwhitfill@hotmail.com, josephcamphersr@outlook.com, d lewis lewidyl11@gmail.com, melissa sutton msutt9306@gmail.com, Tina Kinnison T.kinnison007@comcast.net, April Holdun aprholdun@gmail.com, Heather Dagenais hdsugar80@gmail.com, Jason Chrystal jasonchrystal80@gmail.com, Mindy Coyne mindy.coyne@gmail.com



Thanks for digging into this Tom. I believe this solution would allow for multiple meetings to run simultaneously right? So I theory, if the 7 or 8 hosts could commit to acting as host twice a week, that's 12-14 additional meetings that could be supported in our area

I think a question we should consider tho is do we need that many more zoom meetings per week? Right now, the area has at least one local zoom meeting up and running per day, and many days have multiple local meetings to choose from. This is in addition to all the other available zoom meetings across the country and world.

The meetings I've joined have not been very large, which leads me to believe that the number we have is appropriately serving our population

A first step maybe should be to try to find out how many hgs we have that really want to be using zoom and just don't have the computer skills to pull it off. If it's only a couple, it might make more sense financially to just help those couple meetings get up and running...

Early morning ramblings while my coffee kicks in...

On Sat, Apr 11, 2020, 7:58 PM Thomas Giambalvo <thomas@giambalvo.us> wrote:

All,

If the area was to purchase a zoom package, attached is a screenshot showing an idea for what might work. If we could have a single volunteer per day to be the host for meetings each week on that day, we could use just 7 pro hosts and that would allow for 100 person meetings.

Additionally, we can pay for a large meeting which would allow for things like a speaker jam up to 1000 participants. This feature is an add-on to a pro host, so we would need an 8th pro host to cover this feature.

So, at \$210, less than the price of renting a hall for a single event, we could conceivably cover the area meetings and special events. And if we felt the special events only needed a 500 person room, the cost would only be \$170.

I would be willing to host the Friday meetings, as that is my normal homegroup day. Heather is willing to host the Wednesday meetings as that is her homegroup day. And because we are in the same house, we would actually both be hosting meetings for both nights. So that would make possibility for 2 simultaneous/overlapping meetings per meeting those nights.

If we can get other folks to volunteer other days, and ideally some that would double down like us and include either Saturday or Sunday, that would be great.

Please let's arrange a time to zoom and talk about. Given it's a monetary output and we don't necessarily have the ability to get the voting to handle this right now, I would even be willing to output for it ahead of time and put in a request after the fact at real area to get reimbursed at the risk of GSR's voting against. It's worth it to me, but let's discuss asap.

Also, we can have zoom training session for hosts to ensure all know how to secure their rooms and operate them fully.

In loving service,
Tom G

Report Date: Apr 9, 2020

Completed By: Tom G.

Revision #: 0

(Original is Rev 0)

Income & Donations

*Literature Sales: \$ _____

*Group Donations: \$ _____

Other: \$ _____

Other: \$ _____

Other: \$ _____

Other: \$ _____

Other: \$ _____

Other: \$ _____

* - field is automatically calculated

Expenses & Bills

Rent: \$ _____
(\$30 monthly) Check # _____

Area: \$ _____
(minutes, postage, etc) Check # _____

Literature: \$ 1,502.79 Bill Pay
(FSRCNA, restocking cost) Check # _____

Schedules: \$ _____
(Wayne Maddox) Check # _____

Other: \$ _____
Check # _____

Other: \$ _____
Check # _____

Other: \$ _____
Check # _____

Other: \$ _____
Check # _____

Reconciliation

Previous Balance: \$ 3,000.00
(The lessor of prior remaining balance or prudent reserve)

+/- Bank Adjustment: \$ (1.44)
(errors, fees, etc)

Adjusted Balance: \$ 2,998.56

*Total Deposit: \$ _____

*Total Expenses: \$ 1,502.79


*Remaining Balance: \$ 1,495.77

*Region Donation: \$ _____
(If the remaining balance is above prudent reserve, the region donation is for the amount of excess. If the remaining balance is less than prudent reserve, no donation is made. Donation to region may also be withheld if the GSRs vote to do so.).. Check # _____

Prudent Reserve: \$ 3,000.00
(Includes avg monthly expenses, fees for PO Box, Insurance, and special events)

*Ending Balance: \$ (1,504.23)

* - field is automatically calculated

Day	City		Home Group	Literature	Donation	Total Received
2	Delta, PA		A High You Cannot Buy			
1	Elkton		Against All Odds			
3	Joppatowne		Anonymous Group			
3	Bel Air		Back To Basics			
6	North East		Back to Life			
2	Elkton		Bridging the Gap			
6	Havre de Grace		Came To Believe			
7	Churchville		Changing On Faith			
7	Edgewood		Chapter 5 Group			
7	Joppatowne		Clean And Serene - Joppa			
6	Oxford, PA		Clean And Serene - Oxford			
2	Perryville		Cleaning Up Group			
6	Bel Air		Complete Defeat			
6	Elkton		Day By Day			
4	Bel Air		Free At Last			
5	Elkton		Getting Clean			
4	North East		Good Orderly Direction			
1	Joppatowne		Gratitude Group			
2	Bel Air		How It Works			
5	Nottingham, PA		Journey Continues			
2	Elkton		Just For Today			
3	Forest Hill		Living Clean			
5	Perryville		Looking Up Group			
3	Havre de Grace		Message Of Hope			
5	Fair Hill		Na Way We Can			
3	Elkton		Nature Of Recovery			
6	Newark, DE		Not Just An Hour			
6	Bel Air		Nothing To Fear			
3	Havre de Grace		Our Primary Purpose			
6	Edgewood		Phoenix Rising			
5	Joppatowne		Restored To Sanity			
4	Elkton		Searching for Serenity			
5	Abingdon		Serenity At Seven			
1	Elkton		Shot Of Hope			
2	North East		Sisters Of Serenity			
3	Elkton		Spiritual Break			
1	North East		Spiritual Journey			
1	Bel Air		Staying Clean			
1	Bel Air		Strength In Sisters			
2	Abingdon		Surrender To Win			
7	Elkton		Surviving Saturday Night			
3	North East		Take A Chance			
4	Aberdeen		Ties That Bind			
6	Rising Sun		We See The Light			
7	Elkton		Saturday Surrender			
5	Bel Air		Brothers in Arms			
6	Joppatowne		Women on the Move			
			TOTALS			
			H&I			
			PR			